
Dear Piedmont University Community,

As the fall semester unfolds, the season brings with it a renewed
sense of energy and purpose as we welcome back our students,
faculty, and staff to campus.

Last week we were excited to learn that U.S. News & World Report
has ranked Piedmont University the No. 2 Best Value in the State of
Georgia among regional universities! This ranking reaffirms our
commitment to providing a high-quality education that prepares
students for successful careers without compromising their
financial futures.

As we look ahead, I am confident that our collective efforts will
continue to drive the university forward. Thank you for your
leadership and commitment to ensuring our success!

Sincerely,
Marshall M. Criser, III

President’s Pen  
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World-renowned spider expert brings knowledge to
Piedmont - and Netflix by Grace Wills

For most people, spiders are a minor fright or small nuisance. But for Piedmont’s
own Dr. Rebecca Godwin, one of the world’s foremost experts on trapdoor spiders,
they are fascinating, everyday companions.

 

“Spiders aren’t always cooperative,” she says, recalling a scene where production wanted a trapdoor spider to
lunge for – but ultimately miss – a tiger beetle. “We threw so many beetles at her burrow trying to get her to
attack,” Godwin laughed, but the resulting shot makes a stunning demonstration of the trapdoor spider’s
behavior.

 

The latest inquiry came from Netflix; Godwin consulted for and assisted with
filming 2023’s Life on Our Planet documentary series, produced by Steven
Spielberg and narrated by Morgan Freeman. A major part of her work was
staging scenes with trapdoor spiders, which gave her a glimpse of the rarely-
seen world of documentary production.

 

“I want people to know that they are more than just fangs with legs,” says
Godwin, assistant professor of biology. Her expertise on trapdoor spiders means
she receives inquiries from across the world about spiders; as she speaks,
spiders sent to her from across America rest on her desk for her identification.

Although she now devotes her studies to them, spiders were not
always Dr. Godwin’s species of choice. Her path wound from studies of
carnivorous plants, to museum and science communication work, to
science programs with children, then finally to her current position at
Piedmont.

“My winding path makes me more confident that I chose the right
focus,” she says, “because I have tried several things but love this the
most.” 

Dr. Godwin’s abundance of experience and knowledge exemplify the
excellence of Piedmont University’s faculty. The very same faculty helped
inspire her to take a position at Piedmont: “I had the opportunity to speak
to them when I visited and liked them immediately,” she says. In addition,
Piedmont’s emphasis on undergraduate research and beautiful location
influenced her move.

When asked for final thoughts, Dr. Godwin knows immediately her
answer: “spiders are incredibly diverse and interesting,” she says. “If you
can try not to be scared, and try to see them as helpers, you can open
yourself up to their whole fascinating little world.”



"It was incredible," Reagen says; though her busy competition schedule kept her from seeing much of the city,
she got the opportunity to meet cyclists from all over the world and take part in "top-tier racing." She now
graduates from the junior level to begin competing in elite ranks. Last month, she participated in her first
competition as part of Team Piedmont at the Collegiate Track Cycling National Championships.

"My coach gives me a lot of freedom in my training program," she
reports, "and my professors have been really understanding." She
believes Piedmont's flexibility and personalized education will help
her successfully pursue her academic and athletic goals. 

Reagen has impressive goals on and off the track. Outside of cycling,
she is working on her first semester as a finance major, inspired by
her father's career in financial consulting. She hopes to launch her
work in finance when she finishes competing. But before that, she
has international aspirations.

"Of course, the big dream is the Olympics," she says while describing
her path forward. Through her training with USA Cycling and
Piedmont, she hopes to progress through the ranks and compete on
the biggest sporting stage. Piedmont's support, Reagen says, is
helping make that possible.

Piedmont freshman Reagen Pattishall is ready to
take on the world, one lap at a time

At 18 years old, Reagen Pattishall's track cycling prowess has taken her to
destinations across the United States and beyond its borders. Now, it brings
her right here to Piedmont University.

Page 3

by Grace Wills

Throughout her career, Reagen's skills have gained increasing renown; she
is now recognized as one of the nation's top track cyclists, competing and
training USA Cycling, the sport's national governing body. In August, she
traveled with Team USA to Luoyang, China, for the 2024 Junior Track
Cycling World Championships. 

"It's like biking on the inside of a bowl on a banked track," says Reagen of the
sport she fell in love with at age seven. Initially a competitive downhill skier,
she sought a sport to do in the skiing off-season. She quickly realized her
passion and talent for track cycling and began pursuing it full-time.

"It's been really good so far," Reagen says with a grin. And with
just two months in school under her belt, the Piedmont
community is in for a fabulous four years watching her shine.



Training like Olympians:  Remel Williams brings Olympic 
trials experience back to Piedmont

“I was allowed to follow around Tonja Buford-Bailey, Gabby Thomas’ coach, for three days,” Williams said. “I
got to interact with her athletes, follow them around, and ask her questions about her training. She was a
great resource and said I could continue to contact her and keep in touch.”
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Piedmont was represented in Eugene, Oregon at the U.S. Track
& Field Olympic Trials in June, and Remel Williams, an assistant
track and field coach for the Lions, is bringing the knowledge
she gained home to the Lions. 

Despite the level of competition being some of the highest in the sport, Williams saw many correlations to
the work she does daily with Piedmont’s student-athletes. 

Williams recently completed her Level 3 certification in Sprints,
Hurdles, and Relays through the USA Track & Field Professional
Pathway program, the highest level of certification through
USATF. Through that opportunity, she was encouraged to apply
for the USATF National Championship Mentorship Grant, which
afforded her the chance to shadow legendary coach Tonja
Buford-Bailey at the U.S. Olympic Trials for Track & Field in June. 

Gabby Thomas went on to win three gold medals at the 2024 Olympics including the individual 200-meter.

“Even though these individuals are Olympians or trying
to be Olympians, my student-athletes are doing the
exact same workouts sometimes or having some of the
same issues,” Williams said. “Now I have these
resources, and I can call them and say ‘Hey, I’m having
this same issue you talked about last year. How do I
help my athletes succeed?’”

To qualify for the mentorship opportunity, a coach must
have led student-athletes to a championship at their level,
and during her time at Piedmont, Williams guided Anthony
Jordan to a historic season in the long jump in 2022. 

Williams enters her fifth season with the Lions in the fall of 2024 and is currently completing her doctoral
program in education through Lincoln Memorial University.

by Danielle Percival

Jordan earned All-American honors at the NCAA Division III Indoor Track & Field Championship finishing
third in the event and became Piedmont’s first track & field athlete to earn NCAA All-American honors. 



Kanler Cumbass was a stellar Piedmont University
student. A tennis player and academic scholar, he was
also involved in the campus community, including
serving as president of the Student Government
Association (SGA). 
 

 

For event details, or to view the full calendar,
please visit here.
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Calendar of 
Events

Kanler Cumbass would choose Piedmont.  Again.

OCTOBER
10/8-11/2 Art Exhibit:  Camden
Goddard

NOVEMBER

12/6-7 36th Annual Service of
Lessons & Carols

11/14 Piedmont Singers

11/14 Art Reception: Audrey
Davenport

DECEMBER

12/13 Fall Commencement

by Terrie Ellerbee

It was not always so. As a freshman, Cumbass
struggled with so much freedom and living far away
from home. It can be lonely and overwhelming. He
considered transferring to a school nearer to his
parents in southern Georgia.

Then Cumbass got an up-close look at leadership. Piedmont’s Vice President of
Student Affairs, Dr. Kim Crawford, nudged him to participate in SGA. Biology
Professor Dr. Julia Schmitz also mentored Cumbass, including him as Piedmont
embarked on “High-Impact Practices.” These include travel study, leadership,
community engagement, and the university’s annual undergraduate research
celebration, Symposium. 
 “Piedmont University's dedication to these core
high-impact practices sets it apart and ensures
that every student is well-prepared for future
endeavors,” Cumbass said. “While at Piedmont, I
had access to rigorous undergraduate research
opportunities that allowed me to deeply
explore my academic interests. The high-
quality experiential learning activities, both at
home and away, provided invaluable hands-on
experiences that enriched my education and
prepared me for real-world challenges.”

Cumbass is now an associate with Education Strategy Group (ESG), and spends
his days thinking about education policy, getting students into higher education,
and retaining them through graduation. It is his passion. 

10/18 EYES:  Exploring Your
Environment Through Science

10/24 Piedmont Cantabile

11/14-05/31 Art Exhibit:
Audrey Davenport
11/19 Piedmont String
Orchestra

11/21 Piedmont Wind
Ensemble

11/25 Preview Piedmont 

JANUARY
1/8 Spring Classes Begin

1/16 Art Reception: Alice
Stone-Collins Exhibit

1/16-2/25 Art Exhibit:  Alice
Stone-Collins

1/12 Jacqueline Zander-Wall,
Mezzo-Soprano & Louise Bass,
Piano

The once-shy freshman is forever a Lion. He would choose Piedmont again and
again, he said.

And he knows Piedmont University. He understands the value of mentorship and
still serves Piedmont as an Alumni Association Board of Directors representative
on the university’s board of trustees. 

“As an alumnus, I am continuously proud of the university’s
unwavering commitment to student success. I extend my warmest
welcome to new lions whose lives will forever be positively impacted
by the Piedmont University community. Welcome home, Lions!”

https://www.piedmont.edu/events/
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We would like to express our heartfelt gratitude to our Yonahian Society and
donors.  Your generosity and support have made a significant impact on

Piedmont University.  Your contributions have enabled us to continue our work,
reach our goals, and make a positive difference in the lives of those we serve.

ANNUAL GIFTS of $1,000 OR MORE
10/1/2023-9/30/2024

LIFETIME ($25K+)

FOUNDER’S CIRCLE ($5K+)
Christina Blackney
Samuel P. Carpenter '21
Coca-Cola Bottling Company United, Inc.
DB Acoustics & Sound, Inc.
Deloitte Foundation Matching Gifts Program
Leon Czikowsky Irrevocable Trust
Southeast Conference United Church of Christ

PRESIDENT’S CIRCLE ($1K+)
A & R Homes
David '67 and Virginia '68 Abbot
Abby Jackson ' 84 & Abby J's Blackhawk Gourmet
Edward '80, HonD'94 and Alice Ariail
Kathy and Niles Baker
J. Philip '69 and Jane Higdon '70 Ballard
Barnes Group Foundation, Inc.
Bechtel Law, LLC
Dr. Patricia Bell-Scott
Becton, Dickinson & Company
Lisa L. Black M'01, EdS'07
William Blair
Jill Bradley '80
Del '74 and Pat Bradshaw
Lewis A. Brannon
Bo Brooks
Nancy and Douglas Burrell
Jonathan '81 & Dr. Martha '80, EdS'10, EdD'12  
   Cantrell                       
Cris '99 and Jane Carpenter
Marguerite A. Carpenter
Anne W. Chenault
Dr. Rhani Lott Choi '05
Lewis '67 and Dianne '69 Cody
Vallorie V. Coley M'99, EdS'04
Matthew E. Cook '96
Pem and Lucy Cooley
Council of Independent Colleges
Steve Crane

All donors who make an annual gift of $1,000 or more become Yonahians and are able to choose from a variety of giving opportunities that
range from supporting the annual fund, arts, athletics, academics, scholarships, and a new bridge grant option that provides emergency

assistance to students in need. 
To donate, please visit https://piedmont.edu/giving

Jim Armstrong 
Gus Arrendale
William R. Bannister
Louise L. Bass
Estate of Edwin H. Bingham
Marilyn K. Brown
Sandra G. Borrow
Ben and Gail Cheek
Betty J. Chokos '62
Charlie Allen Cleere '04 EdS 
Community Foundation for Greater Atlanta, Inc.
Council of Independent Colleges
President Marshall and Kimberly Criser
Dwight and Sharon Evans
Craig M. and Febby Faerber
Fieldale Farms Corporation
Fred C. and Katherine B. Andersen Foundation
Dr. Phillip '68 and Mrs. Paulette Furman
Bill and Carolyn Gaik
George I. Alden Trust
Georgia Independent College Association, Inc.
Georgia Power Company
Mack H. Guest, III & Guest Family Foundation Inc
Harriet Davis Wilbanks Trust
Helen S. McPheeters Trust
Thomas and Jenna Hensley
James and Margaret Hobbs
William M. House, Esq.
James and Susan Irvin
The Thomas T. & Bernice F. Irvin Foundation Inc.
J. Bulow Campbell Foundation
Fran and Gary Jarrett
Jane C. Johnson M'09
Judith Griggs Slade Charitable Trust
Susan Spaeth Kyle '95
Lettie Pate Whitehead Foundation, Inc.
Michael F. '09 and Kim Mansfield
Dr. James F. Mellichamp
John E. Mullins
Purdy Flooring & Design
Megan and Woody Ramsey
Scovill Fasteners
Charles K. '54 and Catherine Sewell
John Siegel and John Templeton
Jim Sievers '63 and Dr. Samira Beckwith
Dock '72 and Nan Sisk
Jack Slade
South State Bank
Dr. H. Milton and Mrs. Carolyn Stewart

Stewart and Carol Swanson
Dean Swanson
The Mary Jane Tenny Trust
The Frances Wood Wilson Foundation, Inc.
Thomas A. and Lucile M. Moye Charitable Trust
Thomas B. Musser Trust Under Will
Truist Bank
United Church of Christ
William H. Guild Charitable Trust

Dr. Kimberly and Mr. Kody Crawford
Dr. Christopher and Nannette Curran
Dr. Phil DeMore
Janet Donston '65
Linda Ellis
Dennis & Jennifer Fahey
Mr. David '88 and Mrs. Leslie Foster
George F. & Sybil H. Fuller Foundation
Georgia Center For the Book
Dr. Margaret Rose Gladney
Bob Glass
Habersham Co. Chamber of Commerce
Ladson and Caroline Haddow
Paulette Hamby
Hayes of Baldwin
Betty and Phil Healy
Betty Heathman
Stacey Helenbrook
Travis R. Hunt '08, M'10
Curtis L. Hughes ‘59
Tinsley and Gail Irvin
Kelly Tours
Chris and Kathryn Kelly
Dr. Kelly Land EdS'12, EdD'15
Dr. Delene and Dr. Jasper Lee
Rev. Dr. Sarah Lund
Mylle and Bill Mangum
Terry and Robin Martin
Marilyn L. McNeely
McNeely Foundation, Inc.
Shirley and Arnold Meeks
Kimberly and Hon. Harold Melton
Parks M '00 and Cathy Miller
Susan Montgomery
Glynn R. Morgan
National Association of Congregational 
     Christian Churches
North Georgia Community Foundation
Ann and Greg O'Connor
Dr. Larry and Mrs. Dinah C. Peevy
Plymouth Congregational Church
Plymouth Endowment Foundation
Michael Porcelli '24
Tony Porcelli
Marilyn Rothschild
Tommye and Thomas Scanlin
John and Karen Spiegel
Ann Hawkins Starnes '53

Dr. Gabriele U. Stauf
Barbara Strain
Dr. Gerald and Dr. Margaret Sullivan
Ann '10, M'12 and Randy Sutton
Tallulah Falls School
Dr. Edward and Frances Taylor
Dr. Matthew Teutsch and Melissa 
   Teutsch
The Benevity Community Impact Fund 
The Budd Group
The Heathman 40 and 8 Nursing
   Scholarship Fund
Blake '07, M'09 and Stephanie '08 
   Thomas
Dr. J. Kerry Waller
Thomas J. Wigley
Robert M. and Colleen D. Williams
Carol Wood
Laura Wood

https://piedmont.edu/giving

